




April Newsletter!  As I write it is 8 days till astronomical spring, the Vernal Equinox.  As a 
member of the stay at home rearguard, I can assure you it is none to soon.  We've had fall,  
winter and spring in the same week several times, occasionally in the same day!  Despite the 
weather the turkey shoots went well and the Valentine Day dinner/dance was well attended 
even if it was postponed 2 days for the ice storm.  Kudos to Herb, Susann and Gary.  
 
Moving forward, we will have nominations for officers next two months and elections in 
June.  This is your Legion, our mission is to see to it that Congress delivers on promises made 
when we signed up, that is what our dues are for.  Our national leaders are entrusted with that 
responsibility.  At Post level we implement those promises and more for our Brothers and  
Sisters and their families in need.  Without a vigorous and committed membership here we  
become little more than a place to swap war stories our grandchildren have heard 
enough.  Come back, complain, encourage, volunteer, serve, be part of the solution, it is so  
important! 
 
Spring will open up on the 17th St Patrick's Day, Barry is serving corned beef and cabbage with 
boiled potatoes after church on Sunday, something new, should be fun.  April is going to be 
busy.  Saturday the 6th Mouse Races, buy a mouse for $10.00 and maybe win a hundred, plus 
more fun than you can stand.  If you have never tried it come see for yourself.  Legion Birthday/
Awards Dinner Friday the 12th with $2.00 sign-up at the bar, make a point to be there.   Legion 
fundraiser on Friday the 26th fish fry, music and fun raising money for new chairs in the meet-
ing room.  Also Donnie will have Show-Me the Money on Thursdays, turn ordinary Thursdays 
into fun night! 
 
Should be a great year.  100 years since the end of the Great War!  We have come a long way in 
so many ways since then, but we still can't end wars as a means to settle conflict, so we must 
remain resolute and strong.  Despite what you may hear, America is the stabilizing influence for 
the World.  It is our duty to make sure our leaders know that, " we the people", will never  
surrender.  
 
God Bless America,  
Mark  

APRIL  2019 

Commander’s Message  



Valentines dinner was a smash with prime rib and shrimp.. Thank you Susann! 
 
The District 8 meeting was cancelled due to weather and rescheduled for Apr. 7. 
Membership:  we are not even half way to paid up on annual membership.  Please mail it in to the Auxiliary as soon as 
 possible to:  ALA, membership, PO Box 193, Sunrise Beach, MO 65079.  Any questions call Betty 573-216-2305 or  
Pauline 515-480-7724. 
Laurie Care Center:  They are in need of volunteers.  If you would like to help out or find out what they do please call  
Sandy  
417-664-2167 
Poppy Drive:  Debbie Suttion is chairing it again this year.  She and her team have decided to move the drive to May  
over the  
Memorial Day weekend.  From 23 to 25 May.  Give Debby a call if you are interested.   I would like to extend an  
invitation to our veterans for help as well.  Their presence always attracts more interest.  You can call Deb at  
573-216-1294 
 
Our Silent auction will be the same day as the Veterans Mouse Races.  We are looking for new items for this func-
tion.  You can call Sheila Marlow 573-745-0554 if you have questions.   
 
The Auxiliary is sponsoring a fish fry fundraiser on Apr 26.  The Post is in desperate need of new chairs, if any of you 
have sat on them you would understand.  We need cakes ladies so please help us out there.   
 
Please pre-sign up for the Legion birthday party dinner at the front bar.  It is $4, we need a head count for this function. 
 
Apr 4: Show me the money is back 
Apr 6: Mouse Races (1 to ??), and a Silent Auction (12 to ??) 
Apr 7: Dist 8 meeting, rescheduled 
Apr 10: Calendar meeting 3 PM 
Apr 13: American Legion Birthday party we are 100 years old!! 
Apr 22: Kitchen meeting 1 PM 
Apr 26: Fish Fry Fund Raiser for new chairs in the banquet room 
June 3: calendar meeting 
June 24 Kitchen meeting 1 PM 
May 8 Calendar meeting 3 PM 
May 27 Memorial Day breakfast 7 - 10:30 am 
May 23-25 ANNUAL POPPY DRIVE 
May 27: Memorial Day breakfast at the post starts 7am - 10:30; 11 am ceremony 
Jun 1: Auxiliary E-bard burget meeting I will bring the snacks 
June 2: Dist 8 meeting with memorial 
Jun 12 calendar meeting 3 PM 
Jun 24: kitchen meeting 1 PM 
Jul 12-14: Dept Conference, Marriot St. Louis Airport 
Jul 10: calendar meeting 3 PM 
Jul 22: kitchen meeting 
Aug 23-29: National Convention Indianapolis, IN 
Oct 18-20: Fall Conference, Jeff City, Capital Plaza  TBA may change 
 
JANE BOYCE  



 
Lent is here and thanks to Dale Henke we had excellent  fish cooked to order at our March Din-
ner. SAL are grateful for his willingness to do it for us.  It was also very nice to Have Karen 
back helping at  the window.  
Next month Jack King will fix his CHICAGO STYLE PIZZA  WITH LOTS OF CHOICES 
FOR THE TOPPINGS.     
Don't forget to get your GUN RAFFLE TICKETS, All Organizations of  Post 624 are working 
on this project, so don't be surprised if you get asked several times.  FOR MORE INFORMA-
TION CHECK OUT THE POSTERS AT THE LEGION  or Talk to Jim Melody or Sue 
Huff  chances are 2$ each or 6 for 10$     Drawing Memorial Day May 27,2019 
I also hope Sarah enjoys her retirement from her responsibilities as lead bartender.  I along with 
everyone else hope she will not disappear from the post.  Hopefully this month will bring most 
of those Snowbirds home to good weather. 
 
BoB Worthley 
816-850-4935 

BAR COMMITTEE 
 
we have to say good-bye to one of the best bartender/managers we have had at  
The American Legion.  Sarah Muell has been with us as a bartender and/or bar man-
ager.    
  
As a bartender she always paid attention to her customers to ensure their needs were 
met.  She gave  
100% of herself to her position.  As the Bar Manager she worked with several bar com-
mittee heads and  
always said yes with a smile on her face.  Personally, I found Sarah very easy to work 
with as she  
constantly gave 110% of herself for the veterans.  
  
I also want to welcome Vickie Martin as our new Bar Manager. She comes to us with 
over 25 years of  
tending bar and bar manager experience.  I know she will do an outstanding job for the 
veterans.   
  
Gary Mock  
Bar Committee Chairman  
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